
 

 

 

Lanesfield Primary School Newsletter  

Message from our Head Teacher      

 

This is another short term but as always we have remained very busy. 

Exciting times in Nursery as we had ten eggs arrive and have seen nine 

out of ten hatch. Also, all children have received a knitted chick of their own as a reminder 

of this event. It is always an awe-inspiring journey that the little ones fully engage with. 

Thank you very much to Miss Haywood's mom who has made these for us.  

 

As a reminder for everyone, the gates at school open at 8:20 in the morning and close at 

8:40, this is so we can get straight into learning. Registration time at Lanesfield is                

8:30 -8:40. If you arrive after this time you are late. Learning starts promptly at 8:45.   

In the afternoon we open at 15:05. Reception children leave school at 15:10; Key Stage 1 at 

15:15; Key Stage 2 15:20.  We have had some fluctuations as our new site supervisor      

Mr Handley has had to attend training and other staff are taking on this role in his       

absence. On a morning if it is raining heavily we will endeavour to open the hall. This is 

always staffing dependent  

 

Thank you as ever for your support.  

March 2024 - Issue 12 

Diary Dates 

March 

13th Pink class Assembly 

13th Indigo class trip 

14th Purple class trip 

14th Football match @ Lanesfield 

15th Comic Relief - Wear red with donation 

19th Netball match @ Springvale 

22nd School finishes at 1.30pm for all children 

Easter holidays - Monday 25th March to    

Friday 5th April. 

 

April 

8th Return to school 

Attendance 

Whole of school: 95.0% 

• Orange 96.9% 

• Indigo 96.6% 

• Blue 95.6% 

• Purple 95.5% 

• Red 95.5%  

• Lilac 95% 

• Green 94.7% 

• Yellow 93.8% 

• Pink 92.8% 

• Butterfly 92.4% 

Our focus value this half term: 

Curiosity 

             Integrity 

                         Creativity 

                        Resilience 

Aspiration 

Happiness 



 

Well done to the following children who have received Merit Certificates 

 

For Science: Jaida, Amreet, Mariyum, Lily Z, Jodhveer, Imaan, 

Nene, Ola, Kaya, Arianna, Evie, Al-Amin, Andrew, Preeya,    

Harvey E, Ethan, Mason, Kiyahna. 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Gala 

 

Well done to our year 6s who 

took part in the                         

Wolverhampton swimming   

gala. Anthony managed to 

secure gold in the boys'               

freestyle and Shiann secured 

bronze in the girls' freestyle. 

All swimmers really gave it 

their all and showed great 

support to one another!  
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Our chicks in Nursery have hatched 

EASTER 

 

Easter Egg Raffle 

We will be selling raffle tickets to win an 

Easter egg week commencing Monday 18th 

March. 

There will be a prize for each key stage 

(EYFS, Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2).    

Tickets will be 50 pence each. 

 

Easter Eggs for all Children 

Every child will receive a creme/caramel 

egg as an Easter gift from Lanesfield on 

the last day of term.  Alternatives will be 

given for any child who has allergies. 

Scooter Workshops 
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Absence Calls 

 

When leaving messages to advise of your child’s absence from school, can you    

please confirm the reason. 

Where a child is ill, we need to know what is wrong with them for our records. 

Thank you. 

 

KS1 - Open the Book Assembly 

 

Yellow class trip to the Gudwara 
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Ramadan 

 

Ramadan is expected to start on Monday 11th 

March, the following link regarding physical 

activity may be useful: 

 
https://cdn.ymaws.com/www.afpe.org.uk/resource/

resmgr/downloads/resources/ramadan-
guidance_for_pe_and_.pdf 

 

If you child will be fasting during Ramadan, 

please can you let school know. 

Thank you. 

 

Well done to our League of Lanesfield children 

Inaayah, Iman, Evelyn and Emily 

 

All four children each drew a picture for the perfect 

pets competition. They were then all chosen to go into 

the perfect pets 2023 book.  

The competition is for schools and clubs in the UK.  

There was one overall winner who’s picture is on the 

front cover of the book.  

The aim of the competition was to design a pet.  As 

you can see from the drawings, we had some pretty 

impressive entries.  

 
 

School Ipads 

 

As you are aware, all children 

in KS1 and KS2 have their own 

school Ipad. 

We expect children to look after 

these; however, if your child 

damages an Ipad or Ipad   

accessories we will ask      

parents for a contribution     

towards the costs of repair or 

replacement. Thank you. 


